
 EMERGENCY NUMBERS  

Police:   131 444                      Hospital: 8182 9000                                                                                            
Ambulance & Other Emergencies:     000                                                                                                   
Country Fire Service: 000                    General Business:  8280 7055                                                        
Station: (When manned) 8280 7412    Bushfire Info Hotline (24hr): 1300 362 361  

www.cfs.org.au 

This is a free community Newsletter. However a Gold Coin Donation towards                                                               
the cost of production of the Grapevine would be most appreciated.                                                                                                         

Please place your gold coin donation in the Piggy Banks at the General Store,                                                                          
Post Office, Fodder Store or OTH Country Market when you pick up your copy.  

Deadline for the APRIL edition is Monday 20th March 2017                                                          
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This newsletter is published by the One Tree Hill Progress Association. Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the  One Tree Hill Progress Association.                 

Its purpose is to share local news, views and events.  Advertisers are responsible for the accuracy of the content of their advertisement. 
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To contact OTH Progress Association                                 
Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095                 
or by post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, SA 5114                                  

If you havenõt had a chance to see an online edition of the Grapevine please go to the site: www.onetreehillhall.com.au                                                  
click on òAbout Usó, scroll to the bottom of the page where you will be able to select the edition of your choice, the Grapevine will open                   

up as a PDF. We have as many back editions of the Grapevine online as possible, if you canõt find the one you are looking for, email us and let us 
know. This is a great way to share local news with friends and family who canõt get a hard copy of the Grapevine. The Grapevine now has a 

facebook page. Check it out and have your say about your newsletter.                                                                                                                                               
Like Us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/One-Tree-Hill-Grapevine/379556192156386 

Email:  oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                       
Post:    P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, S.A. 5114.                                     
Phone: 8280 7095  

From the Desk 

T 
he March edition is here already, and of course it is the 
beginning of Autumn so get ready for the big clean up 
in your garden if you have deciduous trees. 

The front cover photo has been sent in by Ruth and Alan from 
Al-Ru gardens, what a fabulous photo. Donôt forget that there 
is an open garden on the 19th and 20th March. (Details on 
back page) 

A reminder about the One Tree Hill Anzac Dawn Service is on 
page 4. If you have the time to help set up for the Service it 
would be much appreciated by Progress.                                       
Page 4 also has some snap shots of the Country Market 
which is held on the first Saturday of each month. This month 
Sarah and John Popow will be there with tasty samples of 
meatballs and their prize winning cattle. Pop along and say 
hello to them.  

We have the second instalment of the history of the One Tree 
Hill Church on page 5, it is a great read. If you have any old 
photos, newspaper clippings etc about the church to get in 
touch with Tom and Yvonne, their contact details appear at 
the bottom of the article.  

Page 5 also has an article on sunburn, we are all guilty of not 
applying sunscreen  from time to time so if you do happen to 
get really badly burnt we have the latest information from St. 
John to help ease the pain.  

We are almost to the end of our questionnaire about South 
Australia, as usual it is on page 7. I know that we have learnt 
some interesting facts about South Australia each month, we 
hope you have too. 

Page 8 has some life saving tips that we all need to be                     
reminded about, we hope you like the article and fingers 
crossed that you donôt ever need to use any of these life saving 
skills. 

Cleaning around the house appears on page 9, here we give 
you some ideas to help you out when cleaning. They are simple 
things that we all forget every now and then. We also have on 
the same page some hints that will come in handy.  

Page 10 is a page that Playford Council have placed to remind 
us all of the meeting later in the month. Hopefully it will make 
us jot down the date and attend this informative session.  

It was great to hear from so many children this month, Auntie 
Bev is really pleased, all the letters and stories appear on pages 
12 and 13 along with jokes and puzzles.  

Thank you to Julie for her second installment of the history of 
Humbug Scrub, it is really quite interesting, the article is on 
page 17.  

You may have noticed that we have slipped in quite a few St. 
Patrickôs day jokes, we hope to tickle your funny bone with 
them. Some are really, really funny, we are still smirking about 
them. We have a traditional Irish Apple Cake with Custard on 
page 15. It is sure to become a family favourite.                                                                

Stay well and happy until next month, The Grapevine Team. 
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Hi Everyone,  

February has been quite a busy month for Progress.  

Advanced bookings for the hall are filling fast - some as far 
out as late 2018 are already confirmed, if you are thinking of 
the hall as a function location, please advise early, as the 
dates you want may not be available.  

We are currently trying to secure a Federal Government grant 
to erect solar panels and supporting facilities to lower our 
monthly energy bills at the Institute.  

June Owens, our Secretary, is completing the application, and 
working hard, along with The City of Playford Council, to 
achieve a positive outcome.  

Initial planning and invitations for our 2017 Anzac Dawn 
Service are well underway - I would like to request that anyone 
who is able to loan any memorabilia from WW1, WW11 or 
other conflicts with Australian involvement for our display on 
the morning of the Dawn Service, please advise Progress - any 
items will be warmly received. These items can be picked up 
again immediately after the Service. The attendees always 
comment on the very interesting displays, we even have 
newspaper articles from the UK which are very informative of 
those times across the world as well as here in Australia.  

Thank you to a local for taking the trouble to check out a  
photo which appeared in the July 2016 edition of The 
Grapevine. Apparently the State Library had made the mistake 
of putting the One Tree Hill Hotel (North of Hayðon the way to 
Booligal, N.S.W.) on their website saying that it was located at 
the corner of Black Top Road and Yorktown Road.                                       
The Library has since amended the photo. If you happen to 
come across any photos of One Tree Hill SA while on                    
the web, email us wonôt you, the Grapevine team would                       
be most appreciative . 

Progress is not aware of most ex-servicemen/women living in 
the area and we would like them to contact us on 8280 7095 or 
email oth.progress@bigpond.com, as we wish to have an ex-
serviceman or woman lay the wreath each year on behalf of our 
community.   

Thatôs about the news for this month, 

Regards  

Ian Slater  

President One Tree Hill Progress Association. 



ONE TREE HILL GRAPEVINE                                                                                             
CFS REPORT FEBRUARY 2017 

Incident Report 

Despite a couple of hot days, which had us all on alert, the mild weather has led to one of the quietest Februarys on 
record giving us some respite from the hectic holiday season. There were several fires on the urban fringe at 

Craigmore and near the sub-station and we also had a smoke sighting and several car accidents.  

After a couple of quiet years, the vicinity around the power station seems to have once again become popular with 
thieves dumping and burning cars, with one outside the power station and another just around the corner in 
Kurrajong Court during the month. Another small fire near the sub-station was also cause for concern.  

The 29th of January proved to be a busy day with a call to a 3 car motor vehicle accident at the Uley Road/Gawler - 
One Tree Hill Road intersection around lunch time quickly followed up by a call to a fire opposite Indee Court, 

Craigmore. This fire resulted in multiple appliances responding from both the CFS and MFS as well as the bombing 
aircraft and was quickly brought under control.  

Needless to say, at this time of year, all fires are treated with suspicion and the car fires and the fire at Craigmore 
are no exception. Just a reminder that Police will attend all fire calls during the Fire Danger season and any 

information the public can provide assists their investigations.                                                                                                                     
If you can do so safely, take note of anything unusual and report it.  

Two car accidents late in the month are worth noting. One in Snake Gully that resulted from a car braking for a 
kangaroo and being ñrear endedò by a car following close behind. The other on the Kersbrook Road resulted from a 
car losing grip following a heavy shower of rain, and narrowly missed oncoming cars as it fishtailed out of control 
before rolling on its side. These accidents highlight the need to take care and drive to conditions and while these 

accidents did not involve serious injury both could have been much worse.  

Current predictions are for a warm autumn and despite the amount of green undergrowth in the area, we all need to 
remain vigilant. As always, stay safe out there.   

For general information please  contact One Tree Hill Duty Phone on 8280 7055.    

You can also visit the CFS website (http://www.cfs.sa.gov.au)                                 

or Phone 1300 362 361. 
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Councillorôs  February 2017 Report   

Unfortunately burning within townships is not allowed, even 
outside of the Metropolitan areas, however you can have a log 
fire putting smoke into the air on a cold Winterôs night but as a 
landowner outside of the township you cannot burn at night so 
as to keep the air clean and not inconvenience townships with 
the smell of smoke? Just doesn't seem to make sense? I will 
keep you posted on the outcome of that meeting.  

If you have any concerns or issues with or about our City, 
please in the first instance phone Councilôs 24 hour phone 
number ñ8256 0333ò and or email 
playford@playford.sa.gov.au, and cc your email to me at 
crjfederico@playford.sa.gov.au.  

When speaking to Council please remember to get a 
Customer Reference Number to ensure registration, and easy 
identification of your communication. If you have a pressing 
concern you can talk to me at the One Tree Hill Country 
Market, or pop a note into my letterbox or email me. It would 
be appreciated if you put your concerns in writing.  

Cr Joe Federico                                                                                               
Fax: 8280 7963                                                                                                         
Phone: 0417 016 164  

The Playford Palace (Fringe) event on Friday 24th and 
Saturday 25th February should have passed. I hope there 
was something for all and that it was a fun and successful 
event highlighting our city to the world.  

Council staff have been especially busy with attempting to 
keep up with verge mowing and cleaning up tree branches 
and rubbish due to the wet, wild, and windier summer we 
have been experiencing.  

Thatôs the good news, unfortunately itôs budget time again 
and rate deliberations are now in full swing with bus trips 
and bids for new and enhanced services which will add to 
the bottom line. As always there will be winners and losers, 
unfortunately I am not able to elaborate.  

I have managed to arrange a meeting between members 
and Council staff to discuss the changes to the Clean Air Act 
and hopefully allow us to return to the previous bushfire 
mitigation methods of burning domestic rubbish and bushfire 
reduction fuel loads, outside of Townships, without needing 
a burning permit.  

 

 

A senior member of our community was relating to one of our readers 
about an incident that he had with an overzealous stock inspector lady 
from PIRSA, when he was delivering cattle to Dublin Livestock Exchange.  

My friend reported the incident to the head of PIRSA, finalising the 
conversation with é. 

ñYou had better tie the bit### up, sheôs biting at too many tyres,                              
Gunna get run over!ò 

 In life, you will realize that there is 
a role for everyone you meet. 
Some will test you, some will use 
you, some will love you, and some 
will teach you. But, the ones that 
are important are the ones who 
bring out the best in you. Theyôre 
the rare and amazing people who 
remind you why itôs worth it.  
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A glimpse of our 
OTH Country 
Market. Come 
along and see the 
wonderful array of 
goods for sale on 
the 1st Saturday of 
each month from 
8.30 until 1.00pm. 
Pony rides 

available for the 
kids and Rotary 
BBQ plus much 

more! 

 

The One Tree ill Anzac Day Dawn Service will be held at the 
One Tree Hill Institute on Black Top Road. The Service will 
begin on April 25th at 6.00am. The RAAF Edinburgh will be 

coordinating the ceremony.  

One Tree Hill Progress Association is once again asking for a 
loan of memorabilia or items of interest for display inside.                  
If you can help out with the setting up of the displays and 

tables volunteers will be meeting at the hall on                                   
Monday 24th April from around 2.00pm. 

Last year a wonderful group of people turned up to help set up 
the halls and also stayed behind after the Service to clear up. 
One Tree Hill Progress Association is hoping that once again 
they have as many volunteers as possible to lighten the load. 

The usual after Service refreshments of Anzac Biscuits, (many 
baked by local groups and individuals) Tea/Coffee and Juice 
will be available inside, along with the free sausage sizzle. 

If you have items to loan or are able to help out with setting up 
or baking Anzac Biscuits please contact June Owens 

(Secretary) on 8280 7095 or by emailing 
oth.progress@bigpond.com. 

We hope everyone will make the effort to come along and 
remember our past and present service personnel. 2017 marks 
the centenary of the deaths of two locals killed in WW1 as well 
as the 75th  anniversary of the bombing of Darwin in WW11. 
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Part 2: Laying of the Foundation Stone 

Early records are scarce, but an                                                                            
old newspaper cutting describes                                                                              
the laying of the Foundation                                                                         
Stone: ñThis Foundation Stone                                                                     
was laid on Monday 12th August,                                                                   
1867ò.  

On Sunday two appropriate                                                             
sermons were  preached to a                                                                    
large congregation in the open air. Conducting the services                                                                         
in the open air were Mr. T. Mankey and Mr. R. Barratt.  

On the morning of Sunday 11th August, 1867 a large crowd 
gathered under the old gum tree on the proposed site of the 
new One Tree Hill Chapel. Mercifully the weather was fine and 
grass not too muddy underfoot. There was however a typically 
cold wind and people were muffled up in scarves and top 
coats. The magpies warbled in the braches of the tree and 
ragged clouds scudded across the sky.  

Mr. Thomas Mankey delivered a stirring sermon emphasising 
how God was with them in this place and great good was 
about to come to One Tree Hill. He followed this with fervent 
prayers and a rousing Methodist hymn was sung with great 
gusto, ending with three cheers that startled the birds in the 
overhead branches of the gum tree. Later in the evening 
another service was conducted by Mr. R. Barratt with a 
somewhat smaller congregation carrying lanterns as dusk 
descended over the hill.  

The following day, Monday 12th August, 1867, most of the 
inhabitants of the neighbourhood with many friends from 
Gawler and Salisbury who made the long journey for the 
occasion, gathered on the chapel site to witness the ceremony 
of the laying of the foundation stone.  

Again the weather was kind and this time the sun came out. 
The men dressed in Sunday best with high starched collars 
cutting into their necks and looking rather uncomfortable, 
while the ladies looked an absolute picture in long flowing 
white dresses and floral hats. Children ran around playing 
hide and seek amongst the adults and there was an air of 
expectancy in the crowd.  

Mr. William Kelly of Gould Creek finally stepped forward, 
called for attention and the crowd fell silent. He then 
presided over the ceremony, lowering the large foundation 
stone of the new chapel into place and there was a round of 
applause. Mr. Kelly delivered a short speech congratulating 
the residents of One Tree Hill on their promises of what he 
called increasing Gospel privileges. The Rev. Thomas Lloyd 
thanked Mr. Kelly and commented loftily upon doctrines that 
would be preached in the new Chapel. The ceremony 
concluded and the crowd adjourned to a spacious tent for 
refreshments. A lavish spread of pies, sandwiches, cakes 
and steaming hot tea awaited them as they greeted friends 
and discussed the happenings of the day. It is interesting to 
note that this fellowship tradition of morning tea continues to 
this day after services at the One Tree Hill Uniting Church.  

    To be continuedééééé.   

Please note: Correction from Part 1:  A complete line was missed: 
ñOn September 26th, 1866 the Gawler Wesleyan Circuit decided that an 
application be made for permission to build a Chapel at One Tree Hill 
and also Pinkerton Plains and Willaston.ò.      

If anyone has old photos, records, letters or stories 
relating to the One Tree Hill Church we would love to 
hear from you.                                                                                         
Please contact Tom or Yvonne on                                   
8255 1064 or  0417 888 171                                                               
Or leave a message on the church phone                                           
on 8280 7951.  

 

Seek medical attention  if:  

§ The burn involves airways, hands, face, feet or the 
groin area.  

§ The burn is deep, even if the person does not feel 
any pain.  

§ A superficial burn is bigger than a 20 cent piece for 
an adult, 10 cent for a child.  

§ You are unsure of the severity of the burn.  

Add a St Johnôs burn module to your first aid kit. They 
sell for around $32, the pack includes dressings for all 
types of burns. If we act in the first 5 minutes of a 
serious burn we can dramatically reduce the chance of 
long-lasting and severe damage to the skin and body.  

St John also offer a basic First Aid one day course. Itôs 
well worth attending as you never know when your first 
aid skills will be needed, you may even be able to save 
a life one day. You will learn the necessary skills and 
knowledge to sustain life and minimise injury or sudden 
illness with a member of your family or a complete 
stranger.  

Call 1300 78 5646 for details of a course                                                  
in the area.   

When the mercury is set to top in the 40ôs, (Yes, we 
probably still have some hot days ahead) itôs important 
to make sure you and your family are sun safe! However, 
we all know we should ñSlip, Slop, Slap, Seek and Slideò 
but sometimes sunburn just happensé.   

MYTH BUSTED: Itôs a common misconception that the 
best way to treat sunburn is to reach for the Aloe Vera 
gel. In fact, Aloe Vera, rather than cooling the burn, 
actually acts as an insulator and can exacerbate the 
burn further!  

Instead follow these three simple steps to treat any type 
of burn including sunburn.  

1: Remove clothing and jewellery from the area to allow 
the burn to cool.  

2: Place the burnt area under cool running water for 20 
minutes. This will stop the burning process and help 
ease the pain.  

3: Cover the burn with a clean lint free cloth. For large 
areas, cover loosely with cling wrap to lessen the 
chance of infection.  
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ONE TREE HILL UNITING CHURCH  

Celebrating our 150th Anniversary 1867 - 2017  

 
SUNDAY ACTIVITIES - 10.00am       

Visiting children are welcome to join our children attending Sunday School                        
which takes place during the Service.         

SMYG (Sunday Morning Youth Group) and Young Adults     

A Sunday morning gathering of Youth and Young Adults, held at 10.00am on 
Sunday in their room located behind the Church. Food and Drink supplied.                      

All Welcome.  

WEDDINGS, BAPTISMS AND FUNERALS    

          The Church is available for the above Services. For further information             
please phone Edna on 8255 7987. 

OTH FELLOWSHIP - MARKET STALL  

Our ladies will be having their table at the One Tree Hill Country Market                               
with their usual variety of home-made cakes, slices and biscuits as well as                        

plants, bric-a-brac, games, books and more.     

AL-RU OPEN GARDEN                                                                                                               
Sunday 19th and Monday 20th March, 2017  

Once again we will be catering at this Event with Morning and Afternoon Tea on 
both days. Donôt miss this opportunity to come, wander around and view the 

beautiful gardens.  

SPECIAL SERVICES  

9th April - ñHarvest Thanksgivingò and Palm Sunday                                                                       
Easter Services - Check our Banner for times.                      

ENQUIRIES: Please Phone                                   
Maureen on 8280 7368  

MONTHLY FELLOWSHIP MEETINGS 

Meetings are held on the 4th Wednesday of 
each month at 10.00am starting with 

Morning Tea. Our next meeting will be held 
on Wednesday 22nd March.  

EVERYONE WELCOME                     

ñChallenges are what make life interesting; overcoming them is what makes life meaningful.ò 
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 FLORA AND FAUNA IN SOUTH AUSTRALIA   

1: Where is South Australiaôs oldest national park?  

2: Where is South Australiaôs largest national park?  

3: Can you name the only orchid species to occur solely in 
the Mount Lofty Ranges?  

4: Who was Aunty Jack?   

5: The Adelaide rosella varies in its colours throughout the 
Mr Lofty Ranges. What is the predominant colour of the bird 
in the Deep Creek Conservation Park?  

6: The Seppeltsfield wineries are known for a particular tree 
planted by the company to enhance the winery grounds. 
What is this tree?  

7: Why were the koala and platypus introduced to kangaroo 
Island?  

8: How many marine reserves exist on the Fleurieu 
Peninsula?  

9: Where can you find the largest permanent breeding colony 
of pelicans in Australia?  

10: What is the oldest European tree in South Australia and 
where is it planted?  

11: A large hollow redgum was home to Friedrich and 
Caraline Herbig from 1858 to 1860. Where is the tree 
situated?  

12: The white dragon lizard is peculiar to South Australia. In 
what habitat can it be found?  

13: Where in South Australia would one expect to find a colony 
of chinchilla rabbits?  

14: Where, close to Adelaide, can a mangrove conservation 
park and walking trail be found?  

15: Where can you go for organised nocturnal walks for the 
purpose of observing Australian wildlife in natural habitats?  

16: What is South Australiaôs biggest piece of fruit?  

17: What species of Wallaby is found only on Kangaroo 
Island?  

18: What is Australiaôs rarest cockatoo and where is it found?  

19: What is special about the Sugar Gum?  

20: What is the worldôs largest local native plant growing 
organisation?                                                                                                                       
Answers appear on page 14                                                                        
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Crime Report - One Tree Hill Rural Watch                                                                                               
Offences reported between 15th January and 20th February 2017  

Between 20th & 23rd January  Theft                               Gawler One Tree Hill Road, BIBARINGA                      
Rainwater tank stolen from property.  

4th February    Arson of Motor Vehicle                           Black Top Road, GOULD CREEK                                            
Vehicle left at location after breaking down - destroyed by fire.  

 Between 5th & 19th February  Property Damage                             Black Top Road, ONE TREE HILL                                    
Vehicle left at location after breaking down - vehicle damaged when rocks thrown at windows etc.  

7th February     Arson of Motor Vehicle                           Kurrajong Road, GOULD CREEK                                      
Vehicle stolen from Andrews Farm and destroyed by fire.  

Daylight 16th February  Residential Serious Criminal Trespass Jordan Drive, ONE TREE HILL                                                                            
Forced entry to premises. Electrical items and jewellery stolen.       

As always if you have any information to assist with any crime issues                                                            

in the area please phone Police Communications on 131 444 

            

 

 

Many thanks to Darren McCue (Senior Sergeant First Class) - One Tree Hill Rural Watch Liaison Officer for this information.  

 

We are all familiar with lifeôs main indispensable safety rules. 
However, sometimes we find ourselves facing an unexpected 
situation that makes us feel confused and at a loss for what to 
do.  

Here we want to remind our readers of a few important facts 
that will be helpful in dealing with any unforeseen predicament! 

1: Donôt use a mobile phone while walking, it has been proven 
that combining walking and using your mobile proves too big a 
challenge for our brain. This can cause you to lose track of 
your surroundings, becoming blind to any possible dangers 
(such as a speeding car that may suddenly come your way).  

2: If you donôt have sensors on your car then you need to 
eliminate blind spots when driving by correctly adjusting your 
carôs mirrors. Adjust the side mirrors in such a way as to be 
barely able to see the edges of your car. This rearrangement 
will help you eliminate any blind spots in the side zones. 
Position your rearview mirror so as to always be able to see 
any car that comes up behind you.  

3: Prevent the danger of choking on a piece of food by learning 
the Heimlich manoeuvre. Medics advise everyone to learn the 
manoeuver. It might prove vital in saving yourself or others 
from choking. Just follow this sequence of actions:  

¶ Place your fist, thumb side in just above                                      
the personôs navel. 

¶ Grasp the fist tightly with your other                                                 
hand and move it upwards, applying                                           
strong pressure to their rib cage.  

¶ Repeat such quick upward and inward thrusts until you 
dislodge the object blocking their airway.  

¶ If none of the above-mentioned actions produce an effect, 

lean the person over a fixed horizontal object, such as a 
table edge, chair, or railing, and press their abdomen just 
above the navel against the edge to produce quick upward 
pressure. Repeat until the object is expelled.  

4: Always carry anti-allergy (antihistamine) pills on you when 
travelling. You never know when an allergic reaction might 
strike! Make sure to always have anti-allergy drugs at hand - this 
could prove crucial in helping yourself or others. Even more so 
if you are planning on camping or a long trip. 

5: Remember that your bodyôs endurance limits are most often 
determined by The Rule of Three. As numerous studies have 
shown, on average people can live 3 minutes without air, 3 
hours without shelter in extreme weather conditions,  3 days 
without water, and 3 weeks without food. Always be prepared if 
you are travelling to an isolated area where there may not be a 
good mobile signal.  

6: What happens if your vegetable oil catches fire on a gas 
stove? The first thing to do is turn off the gas jet and put 
something over the pan to smother the flames. Fire fighters are 
always warning people to never try to extinguish burning fat or 
oil with water. Water particles will                                                        
immediately end up at the bottom of                                                                       
the pan and begin to evaporate, which                                                                 
will make the flames even stronger.                                                                      
The correct action is to cover the                                                                      
burning pan with something that will                                              
cut off the fireôs supply of heat and                                                             
oxygen. A fire blanket is the best thing but we donôt all have one 
of those handy. Use another pot or anything that you have 
handy.  

7: Do not remove a knife or other sharp object from a wound. 
Medical experts say that under no circumstances should we 
remove a knife or any other sharp object from a wound. As long 
as the knife stays in the wound, it prevents bleeding - possibly 
the most dangerous consequence of any stabbing. What you 
should do is try to minimise the bleeding even further by 
wrapping the wound if possible as you wait for medical help to 
arrive.  

8: Succumbing to panic. All too often, when faced with a never-
before-experienced crisis, we tend to freeze up and do nothing 
to save ourselves. That is why survival specialists advise us to 
always check out the emergency exit map in any building you 
happen to frequent. Best to do it beforehand and not wait for a 
possible emergency to occur.  


